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Nettlesworth Primary School 

Front Street 

Nettlesworth 

Chester le Street 

Durham

2nd June 2025 
Welcome back to Summer 2! 
Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome back to our final half term of the school year. We are so excited for all of the lovely activities we have planned for summer 2. I hope you have enjoyed your half term break and are looking forward to the new half term. 
In class 2 we are looking forward to having lots of fun learning new things and consolidating our learning so far. This half term our topic is Land Ahoy! We have lots of exciting things planned and more information will follow. Yo ho, yo ho, it’s a sailor’s life for me. Get your sea legs on, it’s time to sail the salty seas. Navigate, investigate and explore the world, just like Captain Cook. Make a boat, sink a ship, fly a pirate flag. Speak like a pirate, write like a poet, then weigh and measure a pirate’s booty. How do rescues happen at sea? Find out about brave volunteers and young Miss Darling, rowing her boat across stormy seas. Sing a sea shanty whilst cleaning the poop deck, then search the school grounds for Captain Longbeard’s hidden treasure. There’s land ahead. Let’s get this ship to port. Please keep an eye on our section of the school website to find out about all the exciting things we are doing in class. 

Just a few notes for your diary. Homework and spelling lists will continue to be given out on a Monday. We expect these back in school for a Friday morning. Reading books will continue in line with our phonics programme. Thank you for your continued support with reading at home. 
We are continuing our daily phonics lessons, please ensure children are at school to start these lessons at 8:45am. You will continue to receive phonics books daily too. Once again please return these to school each day. This half term will see the year 1’s completing their phonics screening test. Please make sure that year 1 children are continuing to access the RWI videos, the QR codes are in planners. This will help prepare your child. 
Finally, PE kits! Please send in a PE kit on a Monday and leave it at school throughout the week. We will return this home on a Friday. Our PE days change each half term depending on available coaches in school. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to ask. 

Many Thanks 

Rebecca Aspinall 
